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PRE-PREPARATORY NEWS
HEAD OF DEPARTMENT’S REPORT

The term seemed to be one which was dotted with public holidays resulting in only five full weeks 
of  school! However, on the whole I think we were able to keep the boys focused, especially during 
drama and music lessons, as we began in earnest to rehearse for our production – A Year with Frog 
and Toad Kids – which will be staged in August. A meeting was held with the parents who kindly 
offered to assist with costumes, set building, props and the sourcing of  items. Before the end of  term 
most of  this was well on its way to being completed, and during the holidays we were able to get 
most of  the set built and painted. There are many parents who will still assist once the show begins 
by being there each evening to apply make-up. We are always so grateful and blown away by the 
generosity of  our parent body during busy times like this. 

Open Day was held during mid-May and we were very grateful for the wonderful support we 
received from the College boys who are part of  the PR group. We had numerous visitors through-
out the morning, mostly parents whose sons will be joining us next year, but also many who are 
hoping for a place in 2013. We enjoyed excellent weather and the day was extremely successful with 
many enquiries as to the process from here. Greg Brown spent the morning here together with the 
admissions secretary of  the Prep, Alison Cunnold, giving parents the perfect opportunity to engage 
with them and ask their important questions.

Our two chapel services were extremely well supported by parents and it has been exciting 
to see parents being included in the readings with other staff  members saying the Grace and boys 
preparing and reading prayers. One I particularly enjoyed was written by Matthew Tripe in 
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Daniel enjoying Art Club Josh Carnell with his picture 
created at Art Club
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grade 2, “Dear God, thank you for every day and thank you for helping me make good choices 
in everything I do. Like when someone hurts me, I don’t have to hurt him back; I rather need to 
forgive him, because that is the right thing to do. Amen.” 

 Staff  Matters: 
We began the term with some staff  development presented by Pam Versveld entitled “Mindfulness 
in the Classroom”, where we explored concentration patterns and difficulties while sharing ideas for 
keeping pupils engaged with the learning materials. Carmen van Zyl attended a Thinking Schools 
workshop; Rose Harris attended a Professional Minds workshop; the grade R teachers together with 
Noell attended a Meisters meeting at Herschel also linked to Thinking Schools and cognitive develop-
ment; various staff  members attended a course offered by SNAP which will have equipped them with 
important skills for the classroom – by the end of  the year, we would all have attended this course. 
Carron Cale was still on maternity leave for the term and she was very ably replaced by Sue van der 
Horst; however, we have been pleased to welcome her back at the start of  this term.

 Outreach and Social Awareness: 
We held a civvies day towards the end of  term, the proceeds of  which were donated to a non-profit 
organization called Feed a Hungry Child – they assist shack dwelling families and HIV affected 
families especially babies. Our parents showed wonderful generosity contributing more than the 
original R10 fine allowing us to raise over R4000. We also made a collection of  gently worn cloth-
ing and blankets that were gratefully collected by their representative.
Noell Andrews

September 2011 Pre-Preparatory 87

Max Rebe with his picture



News from Grade R
Our second term in Grade R began after 
a well-deserved Easter break. The boys 
were rejuvenated and ready for their win-
ter term! We welcomed Mrs Sue van der 
Horst back to fill in for Mrs Cale while 
she was on maternity leave with her gor-
geous future Bishops Boy, Dylan Merrick 
Cale. Much excitement brewed as the 
boys’ first Friday Soccer Fun began on 15 
March, along with eager and enthusias-
tic dads who volunteered to coach. The 
boys loved every moment of  their time 
on the field while learning essential ball 
skills and team camaraderie. Of  course, 
with the many long weekends and public 
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Left: Joshua Traut has a turn with the  
Fireman’s Hose!

Mrs Van Zyl’s Class visits the Fire Station
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holidays within this term, we sadly had to forfeit a few soccer Fridays. As voting day ap-
proached, the classes all decided that they would vote for their favourite treat. Waiting with 
bated breath, each voter hoped that his chosen treat would be the winning one! The boys 
thoroughly enjoyed the experience and many applied the mantra: “your vote is your secret”! 
Our annual Grade R visit to the Fire Station was welcomed with squeals of  excitement 
and future plans of, “One day I will be a firefighter!” As always, the firefighters gave us the 
grand tour of  the station, allowing boys to experience an exciting and informative day at 
the Fire Station - the highlight, of  course, being the trip around the yard in the fire engine. 
Every single boy had the ride of  his life with sirens blaring and boys on the loudspeakers 
calling out, “EMERGENCY!” repeatedly. Lastly, our Brooke Family Chapel service was, as 
always, a special service with the boys and their families. The boys always look so forward 
to practising and singing their songs proudly in Chapel for moms and dads. An eventful and 
exciting term was had by all, and we look forward to the new experiences which lie ahead 
in Grade R.
Geordie Nolte, Carron Cale and Carmen van Zyl



News from Grade 1
The second term got off  to a flying start with everyone being aware that the Easter holiday and other 
public holidays ahead would be interrupting the flow in both work and sport. Tag rugby began on 
the first Friday of  term and it created much excitement among all the eager participants. We are 
always so grateful to the dads who give up their time to coach the young sportsmen. The beginning 
of  the term also hailed the start of  our soccer season with weekly lessons during school hours. Our 
first theme for the term was centred round farm animals. The boys explored all the essential products 
which come from these animals and which add value to our lives. They had a lesson in clay modelling 
during which they made delightful cow ornaments. Our next focus was on the Easter Story and, of  
course, on the Easter Bunny! The boys enjoyed making bunnies out of  card, which they decorated 
with felt tip pens. What excitement there was when suspicious footprints were found in and around 
our classrooms! In each classroom there were tasty chocolate marshmallow eggs for all the boys. In 
keeping with our next theme’s focus, we enjoyed an outing to the Tygerberg Zoo to gather first-hand 
knowledge of  many wild animals. Many helpful mums assisted with lifting the boys to the zoo and 
escorting them in groups to observe our hairy, scaly and furry friends. Picnic time next to the chim-
panzee cage was enjoyed by all, and it was followed by a counting and drawing exercise to sharpen 
the observation skills of  the boys. As always the boys enjoyed the spiritual input from Mr Hampton 
during the term. Speech and Drama lessons, as well as music lessons, were well spent on practising 
for the school play. Academic progress went ahead with boys gaining confidence in the 3 Rs, until the 
June/July holidays were upon us and we all welcomed the break. 
Rosemarie Harris, Anne Atkins and Ann van Breda

News from Grade 2
We started the third term off  more quietly this year, as the Soccer World Cup was now a distant mem-
ory. This however, did not mean that we did not have a busy term ahead. Our first exciting adventure 
was to visit Groot Constantia, as our focus for the term was, ‘Our Rainbow Nation’. Myrtle, our guide 
for the day, taught the boys the various destinations of  our ancestors and how this dynamic group of  
people affected the cultures, food, clothing and especially the different kinds of  homes we find in our 
country today. The boys also enjoyed identifying how much we have progressed by comparing the 
‘old’ Cape Dutch home, on the estate to our current modern homes. Later on in the term, the boys 
were treated to a clay workshop, where their knowledge from the outing was tested while they each 
created a Fisherman’s cottage out of  clay. Using the theme of  the term, our boys showed us their liter-
ary skills by writing a passage on their dream home. This is what some of  them are wishing for in the 
future - Gray Fogarty: If  I had a dream house, it would be in Newlands Stadium, and the toilet seats 
would be made out of  gold! Josh Carnell: If  I had a dream house it would be in Hollywood. It would 
have 16 beds and a gold and chocolate bedroom. The outside would have the biggest swimming pool. 
Mpofana Skwatsha: If  I had a dream house it would be in New York. It would have a water bed inside 
my bedroom. The outside would have a chocolate pool and my neighbour would be McDonalds! 
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Suhail and his mom, Nadia Janoodien, share their picnic blanket with Karl Smit and Sipho Nd-
lovu while visiting Tygerberg Zoo

Zolile Muleya, Ismail Bhorat, Nicholas Bradfield and Mugammad Yusuf Johaar enjoying the visit to the zoo
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One of Ms van den Berg’s tag teams, looking ready for battle, with their coach Mr Ian Reid

Sharon and Daniel Holgate enjoying the tag rugby



Matthew Tripe: If  I had a dream house, it would be in Dallas. It would have 4 bedrooms and 4 bath-
rooms and a McDonalds kitchen. The outside would have a movie house and a soccer stadium and a 
36 metre long duck pen. The features would be an 18 feet high screen for Playstation and the house 
would be made of  gold. The second term is also a time to remember how much we cherish and love 
our mothers and fathers by celebrating Mothers’ and Fathers’ Day. The boys worked hard mosaicking 
hearts for their moms to hang in the house while dad got given a personal leather bookmark. This is 
what some of  the boys said about their parents - Why is mom a Supermom? Brian Daniel: “My mom 
is supermom because she reads to me and organises play dates for me.” Christopher Scheepers: “I like 
my mom because you look like you are in your 20s.” Josh Lander: “I love my mom because she folds 
my clothes.” Aidin Nortje: “My mom loves me. She gave life to me. She will always love me.” I love 
my dad because... James Bull: Dear Daddy, I love you because you take me to Cool Runnings; you 
tell me all your inventions and you read bedtime stories to me. Zain Dawood: Dear Dad, I love you 
because you love me; you take me to places; you play with me and you cuddle me. John Fisher: Dear 
Dad, I love you because when I am sad you make me happy. You also work very hard just so we can 
live in a house. Gabriel Dyssell-Höfinger: Dear Dad, I love you because you are kind; you listen to me; 
you explain things to me; you do your best; you chose the best school and you drive me to fun places. 
The term ended with the much awaited, inter-class tag rugby tournament. We had beautiful weather 
and the boys thoroughly enjoyed having their parents and teachers there, cheering them on. 
Nazli van den Berg, Lindy van Stormbroek and Laurelle Fry

September 2011  Pre-Preparatory 93

Imad Khan in full flight with the ball strongly supported by Mpofana Skwatsha
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